NOTICE OF FILING
BOUNDARY CHANGE BETWEEN THE
COON CREEK WATERSHED DISTRICT & THE SUNRISE RIVER
WATERSHED MANAGEMENT ORGANIZATION

In the matter of the petition for the boundary change between the Coon Creek Watershed District
(CCWD) & the Sunrise River Watershed Management Organization (SRWMO), pursuant to Minn. Stat.
§103B.215.

Whereas, the subject petition and complete supporting documentation were received on October 11,
2023, and served on the Board of Water and Soil Resources (Board) pursuant to Minn. Stat. §103B.215.
The Board has reviewed the petition for conformance with state law and rule.

Now therefore, the Board hereby issues the following:

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board invites written comments on the petition for a boundary
change. All comments received will be considered before a decision is made to change the boundary.
Any person who objects to the petition may submit a written request for hearing to the Board. If no
written requests for a hearing are submitted within 20 days of the last publication of this notice of filing,
the Board will consider all of the comments and information received pertaining to the petition and
make a decision on the boundary change without conducting a public hearing.

Please submit any written comments or a written request for a hearing on or before November 30, 2023
to:

Minnesota Board of Water and Soil Resources
ATTN: Water Programs Coordinator
520 Lafayette Road North
Saint Paul, Minnesota 55155

The proposed boundary change encompasses approximately 370 acres of land in Anoka County,
Minnesota that would correct the watershed designation of 124 parcels at various locations along the
common boundaries of the watershed management organizations.

A copy of the petition is available for review on the CCWD website at www.cooncreekwatershed.org.
Inquiries regarding the petition may be directed to Tim Kelly, CCWD Administrator, at 612.558.7961 or
tkelly@cooncreekwd.org.

For further information regarding this notice, contact Melissa King, Water Programs Coordinator, Board
of Water & Soil Resources, at 651.350.8845 or melissa.king@state.mn.us.

Dated in Saint Paul, Minnesota this 13th day of October, 2023.

/s/ Melissa King
Water Programs Coordinator



